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City of Calgary - Rocky View County Intermunicipal Committee - May 2021 
Meeting Update 

PURPOSE OF BRIEFING 

The purpose of the briefing is to update the Intergovernmental Affairs Committee about the 

2021 May 28 Rocky View County – City of Calgary Intermunicipal Committee. Councillor Chahal 

and Councillor Magliocca represented The City at the meeting. Councillor Chahal chaired the 

meeting. 

SUPPORTING INFORMATION  

City Administration presented their concerns regarding the timing of Rocky View County’s 
circulation of statutory plans to The City for review. The City of Calgary expressed concerns that 
Rocky View County staff have not followed the agreed upon framework for circulations as 
described in the Rocky View County – City of Calgary Intermunicipal Development Plan. As a 
result, the timing of circulations has impacted the ability of City Administration to conduct a 
Corporate review of statutory plans and provide comments to Rocky View County in a timely 
manner. It was agreed that administration from Rocky View County and The City would work 
together to explore how to enhance collaboration and report back to the next Intermunicipal 
Committee on 2021 June 25. 

To provide context on The City’s concerns regarding the Rocky View County advancement of 
the Shepard Industrial ASP, City Administration provided a presentation on the history of the 
creation of The City’s growth areas as per the Rocky View County – City of Calgary 
Intermunicipal Development Plan. Rocky View County staff have initiated a meeting with City 
Administration to discuss City concerns with the Shepard Industrial Area Structure Plan (ASP). 

Rocky View County administration updated the Committee that Rocky View County has 
submitted a letter to City Administration such that Rocky View County has initiated discussions 
to acquire Blazer Water Systems Ltd., a water treatment facility, which is located within city 
boundaries.  

 


